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Inside this issue: 

Once again it is the wonderful season of Pentecost. Pente-
cost was arguably one of greatest events since the crea-
tion of the world, and yet we do not always treat it with 
the sense of awe and wonder that it deserves. For the fact 
is, if it were not for the events that took place on that first 
day of Pentecost around 2,000 years ago, the church 
would not exist. 

American author Robert Baer is quoted as saying, 
“Bethlehem was God with us, Calvary was God for us, 
and Pentecost is God in us”. Pentecost happened and God 
is not only with us or for us, but is in us. The world will 
never be the same. 

But as important, and exciting as the story of Pentecost is 
-the images of flames alighting of the heads of the disciples, the wonder of people of 
all lands hearing the story of Jesus in their own language, the almost unbelievable 
record of 3,000 people accepting Christ and being baptised on this one day – in 
preparation for today I am often drawn back to the days preceding this event. Why? 
Because I think we can learn a lot about being prepared for the movement of the 
Holy Spirit by taking this short step back. 

You see, we often overlook the period of about 10 days between Jesus Ascension, 
and the outpouring of the Holy Spirit at Pentecost. What were the disciples doing? 
And is this important? 

 

(cont. next page) 

https://www.facebook.com/MaryBurnettPres/
http://www.maryburnettpres.org.au/
https://ucaqld.com.au/
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I used to have this picture of Pentecost where the disciples were scared and locked away hiding from the 
Romans – broken disillusioned, and fearful. But no, that is not the truth at all. Acts records, that after Jesus 
was taken up into heaven, the disciples returned to Jerusalem where ‘they all joined together constantly in 
prayer’ (Acts 1: 10-14). This is what they were doing when the day of Pentecost arrived; they were waiting 
and praying and ready and looking forward with anticipation to what God was about to do. They were obe-
dient to the command of Jesus and were waiting prayerfully, actively and with great expectation for his 
promise to be fulfilled.  

And when that moment came – they were found ready. It was that Kairos moment – a God ordained time 
when not only were the Disciples ready to receive the gift of the Spirit, but the world was also primed and 
ready for the message they had to declare. 

The last few years have been a bit of a wild ride for the church. The changing culture of society, the impact 
of Covid-19, decreasing numbers, shrinking offerings, increasing costs, and a seemingly uncertain future. 
As we look at unfulfilled dreams, I hear so many anxious church-goers saying, ‘What is happening?’ There 
seems to be a second unspoken question, ‘Has God abandoned us? 

Of course God has not abandoned us, but perhaps there is a sense where we often abandon God by not be 
truly open to the guidance and power of the Holy Spirit. 

Although we often pray or sing ‘send us your Holy Spirit’, the fact is that we don’t need to ask or invite 
the Holy Spirit to come– the living presence of God is already at work within the life of the church, even if 
we don’t recognise it. 

Author and theologian, John Stott once reflected, "We do not need to wait for the Holy Spirit to come: he 
came on the day of Pentecost. He has never left the church." 

The problem is not whether the Holy Spirit is present, but whether are we open to allowing the Spirit to 
exercise any power within our life and ministry. I believe we are on the verge of our own Pentecost mo-
ment – a time of change and renewal, but are we ready for change? 

God has poured out His Spirit on the church. Like the disciples, we need to pray with expectation, and wait 

in readiness for the Spirit to guide us into a new future. Will we be ready when those Kairos times come in 
the life of the church today? 

 

PS Graham Huth 
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Have you read any good books recently? 

Email your review to me at admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

Mary Burnett Online Services 
 

Bargara - Facebook   Bells - Facebook   

Blackall Range - Website  Buderim - YouTube  

Bundaberg - YouTube   Caloundra - Facebook 

Cooroy/Pomona - Facebook  Glasshouse Country - YouTube  

Gympie Uniting Church - YouTube 

Hervey Bay - YouTube   Kawana Waters - Facebook 

Mooloolaba - Facebook   Nambour - YouTube  

Apologies if I’ve missed anyone. 

The Synod office has put together a list of Queensland Uniting 
Church congregations live streaming available on the website. 

Presbytery Meeting Dates 2022  

for your diary 

 
July 23 - Maryborough 

 
November 11 - 13 Camp Pialba Live in  

collegiality, good food, great discussions 

Standing Committee 

and PRC 

2022 Meetings 

Submissions accepted for 
consideration up to 1 week 

before meeting. 

= 09 June 2022 

= 11 Aug 2022 

= 13 Oct 2022 

= 01 Dec 2022     

Start time: 9.30am 

Graham’s Diary 

June 

5 Glasshouse Country Anniversary 

9 PRC/SC Team building day and business meeting 

11 Maroochydore FC Executive meeting 

12 Preaching - Maroochydore and attend Korean service 

15 PSI 

16 Placements  

17 Synod treasurers meeting  

19 Preach at Maryborough 

22 Retired Ministers Gathering 

25 Leadership workshop - Maryborough 

Graham is available and willing to come and visit, 
and/or preach so that he can get to know the Pres-
bytery, and people get to know him.  

Contact Graham at 
presmin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

mailto:admin@maryburnettpres.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/bargaraunitingchurchandburnettheadsunitingchurch/
https://www.facebook.com/BELLSCaloundra/
https://ourcommonlife.org.au/e-broadcasts/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAHPiVRIBFV8WF80V1f4TEQ
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=bundaberg+uniting+church+youtube
https://www.facebook.com/CaloundraUC/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/237387290643731/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UClntGb_SbT2C0APomsPRoAg
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=gympie+regional+uniting+church
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC-8SDHBP6DjSVjFYa9aBJZAC:/Users/Linda/Documents/Aboriginal%20Native%20Title
https://www.facebook.com/Kawana-Waters-Uniting-Church-306769759358041/C:/Users/Linda/Documents/Aboriginal%20Native%20Title
https://www.facebook.com/MooloolabaUnitingChurch/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ly98c_yMwso&list=UUYp7qEEXE5_IxxNL8eddehQ
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-jhklhjlt-utuiyhtkku-s/
mailto:presmin@maryburnettpres.org.au


‘The Shack’ Nambour Charity Fundraiser 
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SingSpire Chorus' mission is to inspire people with the joy of singing. 
You’re invited to our annual Concert showcasing our choir and songs we sing in unison and harmony. 
Includes a delicious afternoon tea and Lucky Door Prizes. 
Covid safe. 
Our Concert is a Charity Fund Raiser for “The Shack' who are a group of committed volunteers who, for over 17 years have 
supported thousands of needy people in Nambour in drug rehab, accommodation, programs and meals.  

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=890580&
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Presbytery committees members 
Thank you to all who have stepped into Presbytery roles to serve on our committees.  

We welcome:  

Presmin: Graham Huth  

Chairperson: Liena Hoffman 

Secretary: Naomi Cavalli 

Treasurer: Peter Mortimer  

Mission Engagement Officer: Phil Smith 

Property Committee: Liena Hoffman 

Standing Committee: Phil Smith; Stuart Bosch; Susan Mortimer; Sue Mulcahy; Presmin, Pres Chair, Pres Secretary; 

Pres Treasurer 

Pastoral Relations Committee: Sue Mulcahy; Stuart Bosch, Rob Salter; Tanya Richards, Kate Boileau, Presmin, Pres 

Chair, Pres Secretary 

Please pray for the members of these committees as they carry out the work of the Presbytery on our behalf.  

I urge that petitions, 

prayers, intercessions, 

and thanksgiving be 

offered for all those in 

authority, so that we 

may lead tranquil and 

quiet lives in all 

godliness and dignity.  

       M AR Y BU R NE TT  PR ESB YT ERY  

New Outreach at Caloundra Uniting – Acting out God’s love in the community. 

It’s been talked about, prayed about, and now it’s happening! 

Breakfasts for the needy on Monday mornings! 

 Caloundra Uniting is next door to the Caloundra Community Centre and we have developed a real part-
nership with them. For several years now we have been serving tea and toast Breakfast for those who 
come to use the Orange Sky Laundry there on Fridays. We provide goods from our congregation for their 
Open Pantry each week.  Increasingly, we have become very conscious that the need is huge – for meals, 
for shelter, and for a genuine listening ear.   

We became involved in discussions with a gathering of representatives of other local churches, then with 
the Community Centre.  We can’t provide accommodation, so what could we do?  Discussion, consulta-
tion with other churches, and prayer followed. Finally, we decided what our contribution could be: we 
could at least add to the list of groups which provide a hot meal during the week.  

So – on Monday May 16th, we launched our Uniting Community Breakfast. Our volunteers were ready 
and waiting – and they came. We started small but word is spreading each week!  It’s ‘Cook as they 
Come’ and there’s a cooked breakfast for those who need it. 

 It’s now a regular feature in our Church Hall - between 7 and 9 am each Monday.  

 

The Team is there and the 
word is spreading. It’s excit-
ing! Acting out God’s love in 
the community!  

 

(Submitted by Judy Morrison) 

 

https://biblehub.com/greek/3956.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/3588.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1722.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/5247.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2443.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1236.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1236.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2263.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2532.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2272.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/979.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1722.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/3956.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2150.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2532.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/4587.htm


Congratulations Peter & Susan!  
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Peter and Susan Mortimer being congratulated by Tanya Feekings FCPA Qld Divisional President of 
CPA's on both attaining the 40 years milestone as CPA's. A very rare occurance for a husband and 
wife to receive this milestone together! 

This was held at Twin waters and we were honoured to be asked to do the vote of thanks speech at 
the end of the ceremony. 

Susan receiving her certificate for obtaining 40 years of Membership as a Chartered Accountant 
from  Queensland Council Chair, Mark Bushell FCA. 
 
Whilst it was an honour to be recognised for maintaining our qualifications for 40 years, which re-
quired regular professional development, the more important achievement was how we have been 
able to apply these skills to serving.  
 
Susan Mortimer 
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Please pray for our chaplains 

= Ps Barbara Betts (Kingaroy) 

= Narelle Cramb (Sunshine Coast North) 

= Rev Anna Ashby (Buderim) 

= Ps Theo Masselos (Buderim) 

= Rev Tanya Richards (SCUH) 

= Pastor Peter Pearson (Bundaberg) 

= Ps Leanda Campbell (Maryborough) 

= Rev James Stevenson 

(Buderim) 

 

Project Plenty update 

Environmental sustainability is one of the key commitments discerned during the Plenty engagement process throughout the 
Queensland Synod. It is a core part of the Shared life. Flourishing communities  strategic vision. The initiative outlined the 
need to, “Develop and promote a care for creation Position Statement and Action Plan”. 

The report is available for download here. 

There are also Zoom meetings you can attend for more information. A link to these sessions is available on Uniting News, is-
sued February 1 2022 which can be found here. 

The A Flourishing Creation document has been developed in consultation with many people and groups across the church.   We 
would like you to be involved in the next round of consultation by responding to these questions:  

1. Do you agree with the proposed theological rationale to guide the development of the Queensland Synod ’s 2030 Action and 
Advocacy Plan for environmental sustainability? Is there anything missing from it that you think is important?  

2. Are the proposed principles relevant to guide the development of the Queensland Synod ’s 2030 Action and Advocacy Plan 

for environmental sustainability? Is there anything missing from the principles that you think is important?  
3. Do you think the proposed six themes capture the areas of greatest relevance and influence for the Synod? Do you have 

any suggestions for practical opportunities and actions that you would like to see in the Synod ’s 2030 Action and Advocacy 
Plan? 

You can have your say by emailing your responses here, by mail to Plenty Team GPO Box 674, Brisbane, Queensland, 4001, 
or you can take the survey:  

 
. Join the Plenty Facebook group.  

Coronavirus (COVID-19) update 

The Synod website continues to be updated with a range of information and resources to 

support you including the latest information to presbyteries and congregations. 

 

The Weekly Wrap provides ministry agents, COVID Advisors and church council secretaries, 

chairs and treasurers with weekly key operational updates from the Synod Office.  

If you don’t already receive this and would like to, please 

email communications@ucaqld.com.au and ask to go on the email list.   

If you have any questions or concerns, please speak to your congregational COVID Advisor or 

contact the Synod COVID-19 team via email COVID19@ucaqld.com.au 

https://ucaqld.com.au/download/25669/
https://unitingchurchqueensland.createsend.com/campaigns/reports/viewCampaign.aspx?d=r&c=CBEDE89BFEEE5124&ID=53DB930BE7D1DE232540EF23F30FEDED&temp=False&tx=0&source=Report
mailto:projectplenty@ucaqld.com.au
https://bremerbrisbane.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ee11fe0b181707322297159c5&id=83e126110c&e=32d4ffb661
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-jhdyiyud-urihjuudhl-e/
https://ucaqld.com.au/coronavirus/
mailto:communications@ucaqld.com.au
mailto:COVID19@ucaqld.com.au
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Designed specifically for leaders of leaders in church ministry with children youth and families, 
we are excited to present the AMPLIFY Summit in 2022. We exist to encourage and equip the 
leaders of the Generations Ministries while providing opportunities to network with other pas-
sionate leaders. 
For the first time, we are excited to announce that the Summit will be live streamed on the day 
so that leaders across the country can benefit from the expertise on offer. 
We encourage you to gather others with you to watch online, maybe with fellow generations 
ministries in your church, with other ministry leaders in your town or a group from your local AM-
PLIFY Hub. When there is opportunities for discussion on the day, where possible, in-person 
engagement is better! We request that every participant please register. 
Individuals who participate online will be given the opportunity to engage in conversations over 
Zoom. 

9am  – 4:30pm (Coffees available at 8:30) 
$80 In person Brisbane (Cost includes all meals) 
$20 Online (Individual outside of Brisbane) 
$20 Online Group (This is a live stream but everyone in your group should register individually) 

LOCATION 
Gateway Baptist Church, Mackenzie 
1052 Mount Gravatt Capalaba Rd, MacKenzie QLD 4156 
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Registration is available here: https://events.humanitix.com/uncommon-goods-2022  

For additional information please email Lauren Murray at lmurray@wmq.org.au 

https://events.humanitix.com/uncommon-goods-2022
mailto:lmurray@wmq.org.au
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Happy 45th Birthday Uniting Church 

 

 

 

Photos supplied by Rev Liena Hoffman from the Syn-
od in session party! 

 

 



Please submit your congregations’ 
activities to:  

 
admin@maryburnettpres.org.au  

 
What is happening in your church? 

Let me know & I can celebrate it in the  
Presbytery Newsletter?  

 
 Events 
 Book or Film Reviews 
 Relevant interesting items 
 Photo’s 

 
Newsletter deadline is 25th of the month. 

*Articles are subject to approval.  

Resources for digital  

ministry 
Resources for digital ministry are available 
on the Synod's coronavirus web-
site including: 

• Copyright fact sheet 
• Church social media 101 fact sheet 
• Facebook for church fact sheet 
• Facebook live fact sheet 
• Audio of the social media discussion host-
ed by the Presbytery of The Downs (video 
coming soon). 
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Have you given or received a random act of kindness? 

Tell me about it - what was it? how was it received? Did anything else happen? 

 

Mary Burnett Presbytery Retired Ministers, Lay Pastors and Spouses  

Hi to Retired Ministers (incl. Deacons & Deaconesses), Pastors and Spouses in the Mary Burnett 
Presbytery!  Just a reminder that all of us who can make it will be gathering at "Connections on 
King" at the Buderim Uniting Church, cnr King & Gloucester Strs on Wednesday 22nd June from 
about 10am till 2pm to enjoy each other's company together with the Synod Moderator, Rev. An-
drew Gunton, for a chat, communion and luncheon (BYO) and to celebrate a special 45th UCA 
Birthday! 

If you can come, please let our Co-ordinator, Rob Evans, know by Phone/Message (0407 
530 600), Email (robnbete38@gmail.com) or Post (12 Crosby Str., Thabeban Q 4670).  See 
you there? 

Lunch will be BYO for sharing 

Andrew will take the opportunity to have a chat with us and 
address us about matters he believes are important for us to 
be aware of.  We trust that he will also respond to several 
questions if we want to ask him any.  After leading us in a 
short Communion Service (together with the Buderim parish 
minister, Rev. Brian Nagel), he will join us for lunch before 
returning to Brisbane.  

 

https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-yd/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-yd/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-yh/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-yk/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-yu/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-jl/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-jr/
mailto:robnbete38@gmail.com
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Trinity College Short Courses 

 

Tuesday 9th August - Discerning God’s Leading 9am - 12.30pm 

This course provides participants with learning opportunities that equip them with skills and practices that al-
low for a deeper knowledge and understanding of God’s will and leading in their life (Colossians 1:9-
10). ‘Discerning God’s Leading’ is perfect for people at all different places in their life in Christ and provides 
them with the opportunity to reflect and discern God’s future for them. There will also be opportunity through 
this course for those participating in Uniting Church in Australia discernment processes, such as the Period of 
Discernment, to engage in compulsory study for this pathway.  

 

 

Tuesday 9th August - Spiritual Practices 1pm - 4.30pm 

Maturing discipleship is informed by spiritual practices that draw people deeper into God’s life.  This course is 
aimed at providing practical tools and skills for people to implement within their own walk with God.  It will also 
provide participants with a clear missional imperative as to why a deeper relationship with God empowers 
practices that enable us to live more deeply with others.  

Facilitator: Paul Jones  

 

August Short Course Special - 9th August @ 9:00 am - 4:30 pm - $60 If you book these two cours-
es together. 

 

All courses $40 for individuals or $100 church groups (unlimited no. people) Or free for ministry candidates. 

Conclusion of Placement – Natalie Roy 

On the 13th May 2022, a service was held to mark the conclusion of placement 
for Natalie Roy as Chaplain with Blue Care Caloundra and Noosa communities. 
It was only a small gathering due to the inclement weather and flooding in sur-
rounding areas, but still a very special time to reflect on and celebrate what Na-
talie has achieved in her role with Blue Care. Rev Dr Adam Mcintosh (UCQ As-
sociate Director of Mission – Pastoral Care) led us through the service, and Pres-
bytery Chair Liena Hoffman shared a short reflection on the comfort we receive 
from God and the comfort that was central to Natalie’s work within the aged care 
facilities in which she worked. In response to an invitation from Adam many 
shared personal stories of the impact Natalie has had on them, the support and 
pastoral care she has brought to residents and staff and her commitment to shar-
ing God’s love in word and action. 
As Natalie was released from this placement, she was sent with our prayers and God’s Blessing on the 
journey ahead and future ministry opportunities whatever they may be. 
A big thank you to Caloundra Uniting Church for the venue and the yummy morning tea after the ser-
vice!  

Naomi Cavalli, Presbytery Secretary 

https://www.trinity.qld.edu.au/events/
https://www.trinity.qld.edu.au/events/
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Volunteer Grief and Loss Program Facilitator Training 

  
This training specifically focusses on the information, skills and knowledge required to facilitate with in-
tegrity the Blue Care Grief and Loss Program and the Blue Care Grief, Loss and Dementia Program lo-
cally.  
Our next available training opportunity is; 
  
Date: Tuesday 21st, Wednesday 22nd and Thursday 23rd June 2022 

Times: 8.30am – 5pm 

Venue: Catalina Room Colmslie Hotel Cnr Wynnum & Kates St Morningside. 

Cost: $100.00 includes 3 day training, course handouts, morning teas, lunches and afternoon 
teas. 

Colmslie Hotel offer accommodation in King single room for $175 per night. Please contact them direct-
ly, Ph: 07 3399 8222, to book accommodation, if required, once the training is confirmed. 
To complete the training there is an expectation for you to link in with experienced facilitators in your ar-
ea and co-facilitate a program within a reasonable time. The Blue Care Grief and Loss Programs are 
always facilitated by two volunteers. 
The commitment required to facilitate a Grief and Loss of a loved one program is two hours per week for 
eight weeks, plus preparation and finish up time. For the Grief, Loss and Dementia Program it is 2.5 
hours per week for five weeks plus preparation and finishing time. There may also be some administra-
tive time required to assist with advertising and scheduling of programs. 
As a volunteer with Blue Care, all facilitators are required to be vaccinated, including the COVID boost-
er. 
Prior to the training there will be a requirement for a written exercise which forms the application to pro-
ceed. 

 

To register please provide the following de-
tails via email 
to Griggs.Andi@ucareqld.com.au or alterna-
tively please click here to complete online. 

NAME: 
ADDRESS: 
EMAIL: 
PHONE NUMBER: 
EMPLOYER: 
DIETARY REQUIREMENTS: 

mailto:Griggs.Andi@ucareqld.com.au?subject=RSVP%20G&L%20JUN%20Facilitator%20tng
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfOUKPk5PUvdtC-JOIrwuFgrhjW8xbtzYDG9pOX0Lh_UCD-5w/viewform?usp=sf_link
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UNITING WORLD 

We’ve been blown away by your response to help our neighbours in Tonga after the devastating volcano and tsu-
nami that hit in January. Our partners the Free Wesleyan Church of Tonga (FWCT) immediately rolled out the 
Tekina ‘I Moana initiative, the disaster management and recovery arm of the church. Your support helped our 
partners to visit eight villages in the hardest-hit areas across Tongatapu and the Ha’apai islands to provide essen-
tials like food, clothes, and shelter, as well as disaster chaplains to offer counselling and spiritual encouragement 
to those displaced by the tsunami.  

Surveys were conducted during the visits to evaluate the loss and damage, although it was recognised that for 
many people it was too soon to even contemplate their future needs. Our partners say it meant a lot to the com-
munities that the church visited them so soon after the disaster.  

Disaster preparation helping long-term recovery  

Back in 2018, UnitingWorld supported FWCT to build and stock a large storage facility for building materials 
(pictured) to be able to begin repairs to damaged buildings quickly after disasters rather than having to wait for 
supplies to be shipped in from outside. It was used for Cyclone Harold and is now being used for reconstruction 
work on the most affected homes.  

Your support means UnitingWorld can help re-
stock this facility and ensure significant recon-
struction of destroyed homes and public build-
ings. 

Going forward, your gifts will enable the FWCT 
to provide urgently needed supplies of small 
boats, tents, temporary toilets, school bags, basic 
tools, petrol, generators, water tanks and fishing 
gear to island communities whose homes were 
destroyed. Thank you so much! 

THANK YOU FOR STANDING WITH TONGA  
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UNITING WORLD 

Ranjit and her family were in trouble. As a widow with a disability, the pandemic and its lockdowns left she and her sons on 
the edge of survival. When the family came to the attention of our partner, the Church of North India (CNI), they provided 
urgent food and medical supplies.  

But the ripples didn’t stop there... Read Ranjit’s story 

Your gift has up to six times the impact for people like Ranjit and her family.  

Your donation can allow our partners in India and across Asia, Africa and the Pacific to provide critical training, employment 
opportunities, clean water, education and hope to families like Ranjit’s.  

As a partner of the Australian Government, we can access funding each year to implement poverty alleviation, gender quality 
and climate change programs overseas. But we need your help to do it. We have committed to raising at least $1 for every $5 
we receive from the government. So your donation will be combined with funding from the Australian Government to reach 
more people! (read more).  

Donate Now 

All donations of $2 or more are tax deductible. 

https://donate.unitingworld.org.au/endpoverty
https://donate.unitingworld.org.au/endpoverty#impact
https://donate.unitingworld.org.au/endpoverty


2022 PRESBYTERY  MEETINGS 

= 23 Jul - Maryborough UC 

= 11-13 Nov - Live in at Camp Pialba 

Start time: 9.00am  

2022 STANDING COMMITTEE, COMBINED & PASTORAL 

RELATIONS COMMITTEE MEETINGS AT GRUC 

= 9 June 2021 

= 11 Aug 2021 

= 13 Oct 2021 

= 1 Dec 2021          

Start time: 9.30am 

Submissions accepted for consideration 1 week before 
meeting. 

2022 ZONE MEETINGS 

Inland Zone Meeting (Not scheduled) 

Northern Zone Meeting (Not scheduled) 

 

MANDATORY REPORTING TRAINING (Ministry Agents) 

Ministry Agents – Initial training – Module 1 online,  

Module 2 face to face,  

Module 3 Online. – Begin cycle again  

 

SAFE MINISTRY WITH CHILDREN TRAINING 

(Not scheduled) 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 
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   MARY BURNETT PRESBYTERY  
 

WHO ARE WE?  
The Presbytery, as a Council of delegates from congregations and agencies, are disciples witnessing the love and 
transformation of Jesus in order to better serve our ministry agents, congregations and other places of ministry 
within its bounds. 
 

www.maryburnett

pres.org.au  
Are your details on our  

website correct?  
Please email changes to 

admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

CODE OF ETHICS  TRAINING 

Online version available here To be completed 

with 2 or more people together. Then send 

completed certificates to  

admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

 

RETREAT (TBC) 

 

INDUCTIONS, COMMISSIONINGS, SERVICES OF 

CONCLUSION 

 

FINANCE, INVESTMENT & PROPERTY (FIP) 

MEETINGS 

= 24 June 

 

RETIRED REVS 

= 22 June - Buderim UC 10am - 2pm BYO lunch 

Guest speaker: Synod Moderator Rev Andrew 

Gunton 

SYNOD 

= October 2023 

Matthew 11:28-30 

“Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will 
give you rest. Take my yoke upon you and learn from me, for 

I am gentle and humble in heart, and you will find rest for 
your souls. For my yoke is easy and my burden is light.”  

http://www.maryburnettpres.org.au
http://www.maryburnettpres.org.au
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/7xiykkvoxy22bjv/AADECd_uWT9NH6lVwlUO0CN6a?dl=0
mailto:admin@maryburnettpres.org.au


PS Graham Huth (Presbytery Minister)  
presmin@maryburnettpres.org.au 
0456 556 528 
 
Mrs Naomi Cavalli (Secretary) 
secretary@maryburnettpres.org.au 
0401 161 165 
 
 

Rev Dr Liena Hoffman (Chairperson) 
chair@maryburnettpres.org.au 
M: 0490 421 874 
 
Kylie Aalbers (Admin Officer) 
admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 
PO Box 284, Nambour, 4560 
0417 509 433 
 
 

Peter Mortimer (Treasurer) 
peteramortimer@gmail.com 
M: 0477 642 251 
 
Rev Dr Liena Hoffman (Property Officer) 
Hoffman.caritas@gmail.com - 0490 421 874 
 
 

Sue Mulcahy (Safe People, Safe Environment) 
sue@qmp.net.au  
0403 052 123  

 
Ps Phil Smith (Mission Engagement Officer)  
mission@maryburnettpres.org.au - 0414 823 125 

 
Rev Dr Schalk Pienaar (Professional Supervision) 
pienaarschalk@yahoo.com 
(07) 5493 8739  
 
 

Deacon Rob Evans (Retired Ministers) 
robnbete38@gmail.com 
Home: (07) 4306 7231 
M: 0407 530 600  

 
Inland Zone Coordinator  
Secretary: Mr Ron Mason 
rmason5@bigpond.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STANDING COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 
Ps Graham Huth 
Rev Stuart Bosch  
Pastor Phil Smith 
Mrs Naomi Cavalli (Secretary) 
Rev Liena Hoffman (Chair) 
Mr Peter Mortimer (Treasurer) 
Mrs Susan Mortimer 
Mrs Sue Mulcahy 
 

PASTORAL RELATIONS COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 
Ps Graham Huth 
Rev Stuart Bosch 
Mrs Naomi Cavalli 
Rev Liena Hoffman 
Mrs Sue Mulcahy 
Mr Rob Salter 
Rev Tanya Richards 
Mrs Kate Boileau 

 
PERIOD OF DISCERNMENT COORDINATORS 

  – Inland Zone 
Nigel Rogers  – Southern Zone 07 3377 9952  

           – Northern Zone 
 
POSTAL ADDRESS OF THE PRESBYTERY 
Presbytery Secretary 
Mary Burnett Presbytery  

Presbytery Contacts 
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WORK DAYS 

Grahams day off is Monday, Phil’s day off is Saturday. Liena’s is Friday 

Whilst Graham, Phil & Liena may check messages and respond to urgent requests, please leave non-urgent matters for their 
work days. Thank you.  
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Gods love knows no 
bounds 


